Some Reasons to Test Soil
For SCN This Spring

Source:  Don Hershman

Even though spring is a busy season, soybean producers may want to collect soil samples to be tested for soybean cyst nematode presence and population levels.  From a logistical perspective, some producers may decide to wait until fall when there are fewer time constraints and conditions favor collecting and mixing samples.


SCN causes serious yield losses without any visible symptoms of a problem.  Periodically testing fields for SCN populations is an easy, inexpensive way to effectively handle the problem.  It gives you data to develop a long-term management plan based on research-based information, not guesswork.

Depending on your crop rotation, testing every three to four years is sufficient.

One reason to do SCN analyses in the spring is to decide if it is acceptable to plant a susceptible variety.  The data will give you information on the yield consequences of planting this type variety.  Take soil samples after corn in a corn-soybean rotation.

An analysis also will provide information on whether SCN populations have reached a level that may require switching to resistant varieties to attain a yield goal.  


Another reason to take soil samples in the spring is to determine how well a SCN-resistant variety has performed in a specific field.   There is a tremendous difference in the impact various resistant varieties have on specific populations.  Some varieties may result in net population increases, decreased levels, or very little or no change.  All three situations can occur in one field, depending on the resistant variety grown.

If you want to know what impact specific SCN-resistant varieties are having on populations, arrange a soil analysis for each field in question. Take soil samples in the spring or fall immediately after harvesting the resistant variety.

Ideally, you would have data on pre-plant SCN populations from the same year to provide baseline information on whether levels increased, decreased, or remained stable.  However, it is important to know if high populations remain in a field, despite the fact that SCN-resistant varieties were planted.  If this is the case, you may need to put more time and effort into selecting future varieties.


One reason to avoid taking soil samples in the spring is the inability to collect a representative soil sample.  If a bulk soil sample cannot be adequately mixed to ensure a representative sub-sample, you will receive misleading information on SCN levels.


The (County Name) has instructions for collecting and submitting soil samples. The SCN soil analysis fee is $8.50 per sample.
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